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ExceUency, 

On 21 December 2010, the General Assembly adopted resolution 65/198 entitled "Indigenous 

Issues". Through this resolution, the General Assembly decided to convene a high-level 

plenary- meeting of the General Assembly in 2014, to be known as the World Conference on 

Indigenous Peoples. 

In accordance with paragraph 8 of the resolution the main objective of the World Conference 

on Indigenous Peoples is to share perspectives and best practices on the reaUzation of the 

rights of indigenous peoples and to pursue the objecdves of the Umted Nations Declaration 

on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples. 

As you are aware, die adoption of the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous 

Peoples, in 2007, is considered a milestone in the recognition of the rights of indigenous 

peoples. The Declaradon is the result of an open and inclusive process of dialogue and 

negotiations among and between Member States and Indigenous Peoples. The World 

Conference provides an opportunity for the Umted Nations to continue dus estabUshed 

practice. 
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The United Nations Permanent Forum on Indigenous Issues and the Expert Mechanism on 

the Rights of Indigenous Peoples have highhghted diat the preparatory process for the World 

Conference should be conducted in partnership between Member States and indigenous 

peoples. I am aware that the indigenous peoples, trough regional and global processes, have 

established a global coordinating group for the World Conference comprising members from 

each of the seven indigenous regions, with the addition of an indigenous women and youth as 

members. Furthermore, they have designated Mr. John Henriksen to represent the 

coordinating group in New York. 

The General Assembly requested me to conduct open-ended consultations widi Member 

States and with representatives of indigenous peoples, in order to determme the modaUues for 

the meeting, including the participation of indigenous peoples in the Conference. 

I have the honor to inform you that I have decided to request H. E. Luis Alfonso de Alba, 

Permanent Representative of Mexico and Mr. John Henriksen to conduct inclusive informal 

consultations on my behalf. 

I trust that you will extend your fuU cooperation and support to them. 

Please accept. Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

!^ssir Abdufaziz Al-N asser 


